
United States Department of the Interior 
OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY 

Washington, DC 20240 

APR 11 201't 

The Honorable Scott Walker 
Governor of Wisconsin 
Madison, Wisconsin 53707 

Dear Governor Walker: 

Thank you for your letter dated February 27, 2014, requesting a 6 month extension to respond 
to the August 23, 2013, affirmative Secretarial Determination for the Menominee Indian Tribe 
to conduct gaming on land in Kenosha, Wisconsin. 

The regulations at 25 C.F.R. § 292.23(b) provide that if the Governor does not affirmatively 
concur in the Secretarial Determination within I year of the date of the request, the Secretary 
may, at the request of the applicant tribe or the Governor, grant an extension ofup to 180 days. 
Pursuant to the regulations, you are granted an extension of 180 days after the 1 year 
consideration period ends on August 23, 2014, to concur in the Secretary's affirmative 
2-part determination. 

If you have any questions, please contact Ms. Paula Hart, Director, Office of Indian Gaming, 
at (202) 219-4066. A similar letter was sent to Chairwoman Laurie Boivin, Menominee Indian 
Tribe of Wisconsin. 
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United States Department of the Interior 
OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY 

Washington, DC 20240 

APR 1 1 201't 

e Honorable Laurie Boivin 
hairwoman, Menominee Indian Tribe of Wisconsin 

P st Office Box 910 
eshena, Wisconsin 54135 

Dear Chairwoman Boivin: 

Thank you for your letter dated February 27, 2014, requesting a 6 month extension to respond 
t the August 23, 2013, affirmative Secretarial Determination for the Menominee Indian Tribe 
t conduct gaming on land in Kenosha, Wisconsin. 

he regulations at 25 C.F .R. § 292.23(b) provide that if the Governor does not affirmatively 
concur in the Secretarial Determination within 1 year of the date of the request, the Secretary 
may, at the request of the applicant tribe or the Governor, grant an extension of up to 180 days. 
�ursuant to the regulations, you are granted an extension of 180 days after the 1 year 
consideration period ends on August 23, 2014, to concur in the Secretary's affirmative 
• part determination. 

you have any questions, please contact Ms. Paula Hart, Director, Office oflndian Gaming, 
(202) 219-4066. A similar letter was sent to Governor Scott Walker, State of Wisconsin. 
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